ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
14 November 2016
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Eggleston, Gibbs, Sleight, Widd and Yeo. 
Apologies:  Councillor Armstrong 
Ward Councillor Pollard attended for 84/16.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
There were two members of the public present.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

82/16 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
83/16 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the meeting held on the 12 September 2016 should be amended to show that Councillors Armstrong and Gibbs would be responsible for distributing the Welcome to Etton Leaflet, (ii) and that Councillor Bell had reported a damage finger post sign at the junction of Chantry Lane and Warter Road (iii) and then approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
84/16 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL - East Riding of Yorkshire Council had carried out an assessment of the Main Road / B1248 junction and concluded that the road was not eligible for any safety measures.  Parish Councillors expressed their disappointment and frustration at this decision, citing a number of recent near misses.  The Clerk reported that the job of repairing the road verges on the B1248 and at Warter Road had been issued to a contactor and would be completed shortly.  The hedge to the west of the village, previously raised by Councillor Armstrong, had not yet been cut back.

Resolved - (i) that East Riding of Yorkshire Council would be invited to attend a site visit with Parish Councillors to further discuss the Main Road / B1248 junction and (ii) that the Clerk would remind ERYC about the hedge, 
85/16 CLERK UPDATE - Contract papers to purchase land at 104 Main Street had been received for signature.  5 village seats had been repainted, although it was noted that two still required painting.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had visited the local farmer to discuss the dead livestock concerns raised at the last Parish Council meeting.  The litter bin ordered for Dalton Road had been installed in error outside of the Village Hall.


Resolved - that the Clerk would i) arrange for the legal papers to be signed to purchase the plot of land at 104 Main Street, subject to confirmation that the sale did not include the garden wall ii) arrange for the two further benches to be repainted and iii) explore the costs of keeping the bin outside the Village Hall, as well as siting a new bin on Dalton Road.   
86/16 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· Cllr Pollard - Updating on Cutting Overgrown bushes 

· Turner’s Trust  - Detailing availability of grants for domestic workers

· Humber Wolds Rural Community Council -  Inviting to renew membership 

· East Yorkshire Clinical Commissioning Group -  consulting on changes to urgent care services 

· Dalton Estate, Updating on regular checks undertaken to drainage in Etton Village

· AECOM East Riding Landscape Character Assessment consultation 

· East Riding of Yorkshire Council - Inviting to comment / add events to 2017 City of Culture Programme

· East Riding of Yorkshire Council - Opportunity to take part in online budget survey

· Facebook Post - providing an update on a new herd of Alpacas in the village
(ii) that the Council would renew its membership of the HWRCC and (iii) that the Council would comment on CCG consultation stating that it considered the existing Minor Injuries Unit to be a valuable resource and that it supported the proposals that retain an Urgent Care Centre in Beverley. 
87/16 PLANNING MATTERS - Resolved - (i) that the Council had no objection to the application to erect a dwelling following outline permission 15/03493/OUT (appearance and landscaping to be considered), Land South East And West Of 104 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire, Ref. No: 16/03022/REM and (ii) that the decision to approve a conversion of existing barn to dwelling and erection of single storey timber clad side extension, with associated parking following demolition of existing lean to, at Land And Farm Outbuilding South West Of High Hall Chantry Lane Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ should be noted.
88/16 VILLAGE POND UPDATE - An engineer from East Riding of Yorkshire Council was due to meet with the Clerk and Mr Bugg on the 28 November 2016 to examine diverting highways gullies into the pond.  The Council had been quoted £310 to shore up the village pond fence. 

Resolved - that the repairs to the fence should be authorised.

89/16 WAR MEMORIAL GARDENS - Mr Bugg attended the meeting and proposed that he and a volunteer would tidy up the gardens, and in particular, cut back the two bushes at either side of the gate.  The Council had been quoted £290 to replace the fence at the back of the gardens.


Resolved - i) that the Parish Council record their thanks to Mr Bugg and the volunteers for offering to work on the gardens (ii) that the gardening work proposed should be undertaken and (iii) that the fence should be replaced.

90/16 JOINT PARISH COUNCIL / WARD COUNCILLOR MEETING - Councillor Holmes provided feedback on a meeting held with local Parish Councils and Ward Councillors.  Agenda items included updates on Hull City of Culture year and on Crime, Housing and Safer Communities.

91/16 VILLAGE QUESTIONNAIRE - HWRCC had carried out a number of consultation events as part of the research for the Community Led Plan and recommended finishing with a village wide questionnaire.  They had provided an example for the Council’s comments.  It was suggested that Councillors would distribute and then collect a few days later.


Resolved - (i) That the Clerk would feedback the Council’s comments on the survey, (ii) that HWRCC would be asked if they would distribute the survey as an independent body and (iii) that Councillors would distribute if HWRCC would not.  
92/16 VILLAGE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS - It was noted that the Light Dragoon intended to display Christmas lights.

93/16 EXTERNAL AUDITOR REPORT - The external auditor had reviewed the Parish Council’s annual return and concluded that it complied with proper practises and gave no cause for concern that relevant statutory requirements were not being complied with.  The Auditor noted that the Parish Council had not complied with Regulation 15 of the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015 because the approval date of the return was after the start of the period for the exercise of public rights.


Resolved - (i) That the report be noted and (ii) that Clerk would ensure that proper provision was made for the exercise of public rights during 2017/18

94/16 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT -Resolved –that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Payee
	Description 
	Total (£)




	Clerk


	Salary November
	49.30

	Post Office


	PAYE September
	33.20

	Royal British Legion
	Donation towards a Wreath
	25.00

	East Riding Supplies
	Copier Paper
	10.68

	Etton Village Hall
	Replacement Cheque
	99.00

	HWRCC
	2017/18 Membership
	25.00

	Clerk


	Salary December
	49.70

	Post Office


	PAYE December
	32.80

	PK Littlejohn
	External Audit Fee
	120


95/16
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – The Chair circulated a letter of resignation from Councillor Boyd.  


Resolved - (i) That the Chair would write to Councillor Boyd on behalf of the Parish Council thanking him for his many years of valued public service and (ii) that arrangements would be made to fill the vacancy at the next meeting, which would be held on the 9th January 2017 at 7:30 pm.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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